BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Dec 29, 2015
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Donald Zukowski, Jonathan Terry, & Pete Scolforo.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, and Bill Enser.
Acting Chairman Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:32 pm.
Commitments
The Board signed the commitments for Nov & Dec closings.
Abatements
The Board signed the cover sheet for abatements approved at the last meeting. 

Water Dept
The Board reviewed the bids that were submitted for the water reader replacements. We had three submissions; East National Water at 68,800.00, Toomey water at 73,228.00 and their alternate at 62,028.00 , and E&D Landscaping at 108,500.00. The initial course the Board had decided in the spring was to have 400 purchased and replaced by a contractor. Then purchase 600 additional meter readers at intervals as needed. The Board discussed the pros and cons of continuing with the Blu Tower readers or going with the alternate. Things noted were past history, product support and availability, and system integration. Bill Enser asked Chris to double check the language in the alternate bid so if the Town were to award it with the intent of saving money that everything was clear. Member Terry felt it would be good to have the input of the two absent members. The Board decided to convene again next Tuesday, Jan 5th, hopefully with everyone present. Member Zukowski made a pending motion to approve the Toomey Water alternate bid in the event of no quorum next week. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
Sewer Dept
None.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Member Forrest mentioned that he hoped to see some snow and ice procedure changes as the new management settles in. It was stated that the sidewalk plow we are renting has been delivered. 
The Town had advertised a full time highway job. Chris updated the Board that we are not filling that position at this time. 
Other
Member Scolforo inquired if capacity fees had been paid for a property being improved upon. Chris confirmed they had. 
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Member Scolforo made a motion to approve the minutes from Nov 24th as written. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday Jan 5th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:13 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
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